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Village of Hanover 

Council Meeting Minutes 

August 24, 2022 

 

Mayor Jeff Collins called the Village of Hanover Council Meeting to order at 6:00 pm and led us in the Pledge of Allegiance. 

Clerk/Treasurer Nicole Gieseler gave the invocation. 

 

ROLL CALL: 

Jeff Collins: Present   Brett Wright: Present 

Brandon Hale: Absent  Sue Spaulding: Present 

Chester Flowers: Present  Donna Reniecker: Present 

Justin Pierce: Present  Kim Christian: Present 

 

Councilor Wright made a motion to excuse the absence of Councilor Hale, second by Councilor Spaulding, All in favor.  

 

MINUTES: 

The Minutes of the Aug 10, 2022 meeting were reviewed and discussed. Being no further corrections or additions, a motion to 

accept the minutes was issued by Councilor Renicker, second by Councilor Wright, All Ayes. 

 

VISITORS: 

• Nothing. 

 

CITIZENS: 

• Owner of Blue Line Motors was present and advised that vehicles will be removed from the lot.  

 

FIRE DEPT REPORT: 

• Nothing. 

 

PLANNING & DEVELOPMENT: 

President Dave Molnar reported: 

• LCATS: traffic counts will begin in September. 

• Last comp plan meeting is tonight. 

• CT Consultants will be sharing information regarding possible implementation of bio swells. 

 

ZONING INSPECTOR’S REPORT: 

Inspector Kim Christian reported: 

• Blue Line Motors – mitigation of vehicles outside the building will be discussed in P & D. 

• 271 Clearview- will continue to follow up and watch progress. 

 

LETTERS AND CORRESPONDENCE: 

• Nothing. 

 

FISCAL OFFICER REPORT: 

Gieseler reported: 

• LCATS Tip Application: possibility for application submission to pursue federal funding for the update of the W. High 

St/Hainsview Dr intersection to improve traffic flow and plan for future growth. Roundabout is in consideration. LCATS will 

begin traffic counts Sept 8th. Traffic study cost is incurred under membership dues for LCATS.  
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• RCAP: BPA WWTP sewer expansion project- working with Joe Hickman to gain current capacity data. Working with Kruger 

to obtain detailed prints that obtain additional clarifiers intended for expansion within the initial design.   

• Licking Park District Grant Funding- Jim Lenner has advised that the Park District is willing to give us 5K up front for fence or 

guardrail along the bike path above the tunnel. Currently getting cost estimates for material and labor. 

• Representatives from Madison Twp., Licking County Commissioners, and the Village of Hanover met with Licking Valley 

Superintendent Scott Beery to discuss the Licking Valley Water Project and comprehensive plan updates.   

• Village of Hanover will be meeting with Beery and additional representatives from the school to discuss traffic mitigation on 

Aug 30th.  

• Meadows at Hanover: sewer bills will be handled by the condo association, currently the developer is the president.  

Developer is calling Waste Away to mitigate trash issues. Three sewer taps have been paid and three sewer taps need paid. 

Plans are in place to asphalt the driveway this fall. 

• Licking County Commissioner Tim Bubb has reserved the village hall Tuesday Oct 4th 5-6:30 pm for a public meeting to 

discuss the opioid settlement money they are receiving. Other public meetings will be held in Utica and Pataskala. Flier is 

posted.  

 

FINANCE/CIP REPORT: 

• Nothing. 
 

BPA REPORT: 

• Nothing. 

 

GROUND DIRECTOR REPORT: 

• Nothing. 

 

STREET COMMITTEE REPORT: 

Councilor Wright reported: 

• Traffic trigger wire was damaged during the road resurfacing of W. High St. This will be repaired. 

 

STORM WATER REPORT: 

• Nothing.  

 

ENGINEER’S REPORT: 

• Nothing. 

 

LAW SOLICITOR’S REPORT: 

• Mayor has a planned meeting with Jody Richter. 

 

GRIEVANCE COMMITTEE REPORT:  

• Nothing.  

 

APPEALS BOARD: 

• Nothing. 

 

ORDINANCES/RESOLUTIONS: 

• Nothing. 

 

UNFINISHED/NEW BUSINESS: 

• Jeff Hanger suggested using road grindings on the American Legion Parking Lot in the future. Beery will investigate the 

maintenance of the parking lot.  
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• Molnar suggested updating the village hall media by installing a dropdown overhead projector screen.  

 

MAYOR’S MINUTE: 

• Nothing. 

 

A motion to adjourn the meeting was made by Councilor Spaulding, second Councilor Flowers, All Ayes. 

 

RESPECTFULLY SUBMITTED: 

___________________________________      __________________________________ 

Mayor Jeff J. Collins.                                                  Clerk/Treasurer Nicole D. Gieseler   


